31 October, 1995





Notice of Inventory Completion for Native American Human Remains and Associated Funerary Objects for Accession 436, a Collection in the Possession of the Department of Anthropology Museum at the University of California, Davis 





To Whom it May Concern:





Notice is hereby given under the Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation Act, 25 U.S.C. 3003(d), of the completion of an inventory for Native American human remains and associated funerary objects from a site in Siskiyou County, California currently in the possession of the Department of Anthropology Museum at the University of California, Davis (the Museum). 





A detailed inventory and assessment has been made by members of the professional and technical staff of the Museum. Members of the following Tribes were also invited to participate in the completion of the inventory:





Representative�
Tribe�
Address�
�
Mr. David Dominguez


�
Santa Ynez Band of Mission Indians�
P.O. Box 517 


Santa Ynez, CA 93460�
�



In 1928, human remains were recovered from Santa Rosa Island by Mrs. W. Newhall, and subsequently donated to the Museum. No information regarding the origin of the remains is available other than that they were discovered on Santa Rosa Island, Santa Barbara County, California. 





The remains were formally accessioned by the Museum in 1992 when they were discovered during a search of all holdings for human remains and associated funerary objects. Presumably, the remains were donated to the Museum sometime before 1965.





Human remains recovered during the excavation consist of a cranium of an adult female which is missing the facial region. 





�
Antiquity of the remains is unknown.





Archaeological evidence indicates that the earliest identifiable inhabitants of Santa Rosa Island are affiliated with the Chumash. 





Based on this information, there is a relationship of shared group identity which can be reasonably traced between these human remains and the Santa Ynez Band of Mission Indians.





This notice has been sent to officials of the Santa Ynez Band of Mission Indians. Representatives of any other Indian Tribe that believes itself to be culturally affiliated with the human remains and associated funerary objects should contact Lisa Deitz, Department of Anthropology Museum, University of California, Davis, CA 95616, telephone (916)752-8280/(916)752-0745 before [thirty days after publication of this notice in the Federal Register].  Repatriation of these human remains to the Tribes listed above may begin after this date if no additional claimants come forward.





Sincerely, 











Dr. Robert Bettinger


Chairman of the Committee for the Treatment of Skeletal Remains


